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St Andrew's Current COVID Closure Status
PARISH IS NOW OPEN. The parish is now open for in-person worship. At its
meeting on 21 March, the vestry voted, with the recommendation of the priest-
in-charge and the wardens, to re-open the parish for worship. This is a
permanent decision, unless the pandemic takes another dire turn. Social
distancing will be required. Therefore, attendance at all services will be limited
to 30 people. (Those who reside in the same household count as one person
… but we will nevertheless be prudent about the total number of people in the
nave.) Masks must be worn, and the nave windows will be opened to increase
air circulation. There will be no congregational singing or distribution of
communion at this time.

If you wish to attend worship in-person, you must contact Irene Connors (860-
592-0030 or collageconnors@gmail.com). Irene will be compiling a list for each
service, to ensure we do not exceed our capacity limits.

We will continue to livestream all of our services, as well, as there are many
parishioners who are choosing not to be in group settings at this time—a
decision the parish fully honors and supports.

From Father Douglas
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Dear People of St Andrew's Parish,

I hope you are having a blessed Eastertide.

The photo above is Sister Mary Lanning's nieces and nephew dropping off all
of our Maundy Thursday offerings at Abraham House in the South Bronx, as
well as Althea Brooks, who is Abraham House's Executive Director.  As those
of you who attended the 10:30 service this past Sunday are aware, Mary's
relatives were with us.  They offered a tender and moving tribute to Mary, had
a chance to meet many of us and then loaded up two cars with shoes,
sneakers and socks and drove them to the city.

Here is the note that Mary's nephew Greg sent us on Monday:

Fr Douglas,

Thank you for a wonderful morning yesterday.  It was so nice to realize a place
that Mary so loved and WAS so loved.  The quaintness of your parish makes
the feeling of togetherness so tangible.  I felt Mary’s presence in just being
there but in the words shared by several people. 

The donations were spectacular in abundance and were brought to Abraham
House in the South Bronx.  We spent time there and received a tour from
Althea Brooks.  We learned of many wonderful programs within AH and also
some that the employees/volunteers at AH provide for the surrounding
community.  The footwear donated will go to good use, I am sure! 

Please express to your parish how thankful we were to be able to complete this
task and in turn bring some joy to our brothers/sisters of the surrounding
community.  We are Mary’s heart and will continue to do her work as she
would have wanted.  Please stay in touch and stay safe!! 

Greg

And here is the thank-you that Althea Brooks sent the same day:

Hi Fr Douglas,

I would like to echo everything that Greg mentioned in his email.  Thank you,
and please pass on my gratitude  to the parishioners of St Andrew’s for their
thoughtfulness and compassion, a few of the many wonderful traits shared with
our dear Sr Mary.  These shoes and socks are indeed a blessing to those we
serve.  We will be distributing them this week, and hope to be able to take a
few pictures that we can forward to you.
Greg, Monica, Sydney and the rest of the Lanning family:  Thank you so much
for picking up and delivering the bounty to us, I know Sr Mary is so proud of all
of you, and thank you for carrying on her life's work to serve those in need.

Be well – and thanks again!

Althea

How blessed we are, indeed, to have made these wonderful new connections,



via dear Mary, and also to have had the opportunity to share the charity, joy
and hope of the Resurrection in such a tangible, meaningful way.  Thank you
all again!

Take good care, and may God continue to bless the work of the Kingdom you
are doing. 
In the peace and love of Christ,

Douglas+

P S     I am taking a week off, away from the parish, through Saturday, 24
April.  If you have a pastoral emergency, however, please do let me know
(frdouglas.sak@gmail.com or 860-592-0171), and I will be sure you receive
anything you may need.

Frdouglas.sak@gmail.com
860-592-0171 (rectory, and also rings on mobile)

Weekly Calendar

Friday, 16 April

Sunday, 18 April

Sunday, 18 April

Sunday, 18 April

Wednesday, 21 April

Wednesday, 21 April

Thursday, 22 April

Thursday, 22 April

Friday, 23 April

Prayer & Meditation

Holy Eucharist: Easter 3
(spoken) (in person only)

Holy Eucharist: Easter (with
music) (in person and live-
steamed)

Vestry Meeting (in person)

Mid-week Evening Prayer (in
person only)

A.A. for Women (Zoom
meeting; email us for info)

A.A. meeting (Great Room)

Al-Anon (Great Room)

A.A. meeting (Great Room)

5:30 pm

8:30 am

10:30 am

12:00 noon

6:00 pm

7:00 pm

7:30 am

7:00 pm

8:00 pm

HELP WANTED:
Parish Administrator

Regrettably, Laura Filippi has let us know that she won't be able to stay on as
our Parish Administrator.  She enjoys the work and, especially, the people of
St Andrew's, but other factors in her life won't allow her to continue
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permanently, although she will remain to see us through a seamless transition.

We are, therefore, looking for someone to fill this eight-hour-per-week position
(exact days and times are flexible).  The duties are mainly administrative. 
Working knowledge of Word and Excel and comfort in using (and learning)
computer applications and a photocopier are essential.  Familiarity with
Episcopal worship practices is helpful but not required.

If you are interested in exploring this opportunity or know someone who is,
please contact Fr Douglas directly.

BISHOP TRANSITION PROCESS:
A Letter from the Standing Committee of ECCT

April 7, 2021

To the Bishops, Clergy, and People of the Episcopal Church in Connecticut:

Today, the Rt Rev Ian T. Douglas, Ph.D., announced his intention to retire as
Bishop Diocesan effective October 2022.  In consultation with the bishops, the
Standing Committee issues this notice to announce the anticipated vacancy in
the office of Bishop Diocesan.

We have begun the steps required by the Constitution and Canons of the
Episcopal Church in Connecticut (Canon XVI: Section 1-8), for the Bishop
Transition Process.  As part of that process, we call for the formation of a
Bishop Transition Committee ("BTC"), which will be responsible for the
nomination of candidates for XVI Bishop Diocesan, the consecration of the
new bishop, and the transition process generally. 

"The BTC shall consist of twenty-four members who are adult communicants in
good standing, or members of the clergy in good standing canonically resident
in our Diocese, selected as follows:

"A)   Twelve members selected by the Regions, with each Region selecting
one lay person who is a member of a Parish or Worshipping Community in the
Region, and one clergy person living or working in the Region;

"B)   Twelve members selected by the Mission Council from a pool of twenty-
four lay or clergy persons nominated by the Standing Committee, giving priority
to members of the Diocesan Ministry Networks; the resulting group of 12 shall
include at least four lay persons and at least four clergy persons.”  (Canon
XVI:2) 

We request persons interested in being nominated by the Standing Committee
to serve on the BTC to submit their names, parish or worshiping community
affiliation, contact information (daytime phone, email, and mailing address),
and a statement (no more than one paragraph) outlining the assets they would
bring to the Bishop Transition Process.  Please submit this information to the
Secretary of the Standing Committee, Nancy Staniewicz at
staniewicz@sbcglobal.net no later than April 19, 2021 at 12 pm.  

The Standing Committee will review the submissions and will nominate 24



candidates to the Mission Council by April 22, 2021, giving priority to members
of the Diocesan Ministry Networks as required by Canon XVI, Section 2(B). 
The Mission Council will then select 12 members of the BTC from the Standing
Committee’s pool of twenty-four nominees by April 26, 2021, and submit them
to the Secretary of the Diocese, The Rev. Sandra Cosman.  The Regions will
also submit the names of the members of the BTC that each Region has
selected to the Secretary of the Diocese by April 26, 2021.  

The Bishop Transition Committee for the Election of the XVI Bishop Diocesan
will be announced to the diocese by April 27, 2021, and the first meeting will be
convened by the President of the Standing Committee, the Rev Rowena
Kemp, on May 6, 2021. 

The Standing Committee has also consulted with and advised Bishop Ian on
the electing Convention for the XVI Bishop Diocesan, and have consented to
holding that convention on May 21, 2022. 

We thank Bishop Ian for his faithful and innovative service to our diocese, and
we ask that you pray for the leaders who will be raised up in the process.

Faithfully,

The Standing Committee of the Episcopal Church in Connecticut

The Rev Rowena Kemp, President Nancy Staniewicz, Secretary
The Rev Peggy Hodgkins Pam Williams
The Rev Amjad Samuel Denise Welsh
The Rev Mark Byers Kevin Fenner
The Rev Darryl Burke A. Bates Lyons
The Rev Geoff Hahneman Thom Hagerth

NEW YOUTH FORMATION OFFERING:
​Confirmation Class Is Beginning

We are excited to announce that we have started a new youth Confirmation
Class. The class will meet, via Zoom, on the second and fourth Wednesdays of
each month, from 4:00 – 5:00 pm. It is open to anyone age 13 – 18 who wishes
to learn more about Christian faith and belief; the Church and its sacraments;
and living life as a follower of Christ. The class is designed to prepare one for
the Sacrament of Confirmation, but that is not a requirement. Participants are
free to decide whether or not to seek confirmation at the end of the course.  

If you have any questions or would like more information, please contact Fr
Douglas.

All Recovery Meetings Are Resuming

As the parish has re-opened, all recovery groups (AA and Al Anon) have been
invited to resume their meetings.  Please check with their organizers or the
parish office for details.



Computer Help is Available

If you or someone you know is having difficulty accessing our online services,
the weekly E-pistle or our web site … or who would like to participate in our
Zoom offerings but don't know how … please let Fr Douglas or Laura
know. We have parishioners who are willing to help you and also make sure
your equipment and internet connection are working properly. We don't want
anyone to miss an opportunity to be part of the life of St Andrew's!

Kent Food Bank

Please help the parish continue our support of the Kent Food
Bank

by sending a check in any amount to:

Kent Community Fund
P.O. Box 262

Kent, CT 06757

*Remember to put Food Bank in the memo of your check.

These funds will be used to purchase vouchers for local families in
need, under the direction of our town's Social Services Director,

Leah Pullaro.



 
The Kent Food Bank is also taking food donations 

during this difficult time.  

 The Kent Food Bank is 
especially in need of:

Staples such as beans, rice, tea, 
coffee, sugar, nuts,

hot & cold breakfast cereals,
 peanut butter, jellies, jams and tuna

Please remember that the Food Bank accepts
pet foods as well!

Make certain that the 'Best by ...' dates are not past!
 

You may drop off food items on Thursdays 
from 9.00 to Noon

in the back of the Community House 
on Main Street.

Please DO NOT come into the Food Bank, but leave
outside the door.

Lections for this Week

The Third Sunday of Easter
Year B

Acts 3:12-19;
Psalm 4;

1 John 3:1-7;
Luke 24:36b-48

Past Services and Homilies

Please click on the link below in order 
to view

past services on YouTube and to read homilies from previous Sundays located
on our website.



Homilies and Past Services

Worship Services

-Sunday-
Holy Eucharist

8.30 a.m. & 10.30 a.m.
Rite I at 8.30, First Sundays;

Healing Service at 8.30,
Third Sunday

In person 
 for 25 people with masks at 

8.30 a.m. & 10.30 a.m.
(10.30 a.m. available live

stream on YouTube)

-Wednesday-
Holy Eucharist

6.00 p.m.
(25 people with masks)

 
-Friday-

Prayer & Meditation
5.30 p.m.

(25 people with masks)

 -Holy Days-
Holy Eucharist

6.00 p.m.
(25 people with masks)

12 Step Meetings

Wednesdays
A.A. for Women 7:00 p.m.

Zoom meeting
email us for info.

 
Thursdays

A.A. at 7.30 a.m.
(Great Room)

resumed
 Al-Anon. at 7.00 p.m.

(Great Room)
resumed

Fridays

https://www.standrewskentct.org/past-services-and-homilies.html


A.A. at 8 p.m.
(Great Room)

temporarily until First Church opens
resumed

Parish Staff

The Rev Douglas S
Worthington, 

Priest in Charge
frdouglas.sak@gmail.com

860-592-0171
  

Thomas W Holcombe,
Organist & Director of Choirs

  
Laura Filippi,

Parish Administrator

Joan I Cassel
Financial Secretary

Bill McLaren,
Sexton

 
Randy Osolin,

Verger 

St Andrew's Church
P. O. Box 309
1 N. Main St.

Kent, CT 06757

860.927.3486
st.andrew.kent@snet.net

Parish office open everyday except Friday from 10 am- 5 pm
(2 pm on Thursdays)

 
Visit St Andrew's website at
www.standrewskentct.org

 
 The Episcopal Church in Connecticut 

www.ctepiscopal.org 
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